

Quote No L18/2518 - 13/4 JR:LJB

Telephone / Personal Enquiries Ask for Mr James Roncon

31 August 2018

Please address all communications to:
The General Manager
240 Blende Street
PO Box 448
Broken Hill NSW 2880
Phone 08 8080 3300
Fax 08 8080 3424
council@brokenhill.nsw.gov.au
www.brokenhill.nsw.gov.au

ABN 84 873 116 132

Mandana Mazaheri, PhD
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer
Resource & Energy Assessments
NSW Planning Services
320 Pitt Street
SYDNEY NSW 2001
Email: Mandana, Mazaheri@planning, nsw.gov.au

Dear Mandana

## Proposed Modifications to Ore Haulage Route and Evaporation Ponds – North Mine Recommencement Project

Reference is made to Perilya's above proposed modifications to development consent SSD 7538.

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its Ordinary Monthly Meeting held 29 August 2018 and Council resolved (Minute Number 45892):

"That Council supports Perilya's proposed modifications to development consent SSD 7538, which entails modifications to the approved ore haulage and evaporation ponds, associated with the Broken Hill North Mine project"

Should you have any further queries, please contact Council's Manager Planning, Development and Compliance, Mr Francois VanDerBerg on (08) 8080 3300 or email francois.vanderberg@brokenhill.nsw.gov.au.

Yours faithfully

JAMES RONCON
GENERAL MANAGER